
Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
March 16, 2022 

 
 
Facilitator:  Wendi Orlando     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 

Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety Subcommittee 
at 9:42 a.m. on March 16, 2022, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document 
previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping 
the group understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger 
travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Wendi Orlando shared the following: 

 

Masks 

• Please remind your employees to wear their masks and wear them properly. 

FOD Walks 

• We will start scheduling FOD walks in April and every month thereafter. 

 

Other Advisories: 

 

• Adam Kressler advised if there is an accident or injury, the first person on the scene 

should call the AOC.  Please ensure that your employees are following your company 

safety policies and guidelines.  Justin Bessler added for the quickest response, calling 

911 is the best way to contact our dispatchers.  If needed, you may also call 7777. 

 

Operations 

 

Adam Kressler advised of the following: 

 

• Escalators from the AGT up to Bag Claim will be operational next week. 

• A new carrier, Silk Way West, will begin service at CVG.  They will be on the north 

ramp, working out of the Delta Cargo Facility. 

 

 

 



 

Other Advisories:      

 

• Matt Houston advised when retracting the potable water hoses to carry the nozzle back 

with you, so they won’t get dragged on the ground and get damaged.  Air hoses should be 

put away neatly, guiding the hose into the reel correctly, so they won’t get twisted or 

broken.  Please keep the potable water cabinets closed.  Matt also reminded to leave the 

ramp parking garage doors clear – do not park anything in front of them. 

• Justin Bessler reminded the group to send any new contact information to him so that 

updates can be made to Everbridge. 

• Adam Kressler informed everyone that due to an increase in passenger volume, our 

Communications Team will be adding a reminder to the public, through social media and 

radio spots, to arrive to the airport early before their flight. 

V. Adjournment    

Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 9:58 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Adam Kressler  
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  

  



 


